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        March 25, 2022 

Dear Owners: 

The board met yesterday to discuss the needs of the Association and review the 
bids for the upcoming construction project, which included a list of 40 items along 
with a price tag for each. There is much to be done and we have much to 
consider.  Four bids were received.  One of them was thrown out for being the 
highest bid without completing all the requirements. The remaining proposals 
came in much higher than we anticipated.  So, at yesterday’s board meeting we 
went through each line item and asked, ‘is this necessary to do now’ so that we 
should ACCEPT doing this work? Is this work we want to do now? Or is this work 
that could be done in the future? Our main goals are to find a way to protect the 
integrity of the property, ensure safety, and restore its beauty at a price that we 
can all afford. At this time, the advice of our engineer and architect is that there is 
really NOT MUCH that we can delay working on and that delaying work that is 
needed now will end up costing us a lot more in the future because of market 
forces (prices go up over time) and because the needed repairs will be more 
extensive if we delay. The board has scheduled another meeting for Thursday, 
March 31, 2022, at 3:00 pm to continue our deliberations and to make important 
decisions about selecting a contractor and the final list of items to be completed. 

It is important to understand that this decision is being made in the context of a 
financial situation that has three upsides including (1) the Hurricane Michael 
insurance settlement that has about $1.7 million set aside for repair work on the 
building; (2) property owners who are faithful in paying their assessments on 
time; and (3) a property management team that is diligent in taking care of our 
property and safeguarding our finances. However, our financial situation has 
several downsides as well: (1) a large budget shortfall from 2021 ($127,239); and 
(2) some major withdrawals that are depleting our reserve fund to modernize and 
repair our elevators ($450,000) and to make electrical repairs ($240,000). 

If we were to do everything on the list of things to do in the project manual, the 
bids ranged from $6.3 to 7 million and timelines for completion ranged from 33 
to 50 weeks of construction, depending on what we decide to do.  Victor 
Bowman, our Architect & General Contractor, participated in the meeting 
yesterday to answer questions and offer his perspective on our situation. He was 
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consistent in saying that items on the list must be addressed sooner than later in 
order to protect the structural integrity of our buildings. The must items were: 
Concrete work, spalling, water intrusion, weatherproofing, painting, windows 
and doors, addressing the pool deck, walkways, and balconies.  Railings are the 
one major item that could be moved to a future date.  We also know that there 
are additional concerns that we need to address at Aquavista including water and 
sewer lines, and these are items that may be done in the future as we build back 
up our reserves.    

There is no easy way to say it: The price tag for this is higher than any of us 
expected. The prices we have now are “bid” prices so are not final as Victor and 
his team would begin negotiations with the bidders to clarify their proposal, get 
firm and final quotes, as well as discuss timelines and approaches to doing the 
work that makes it on the final “to do” list.    

Since the price tag is higher than any of us expected, we are also discussing 
various approaches to providing owners choices for payment options as we (The 
Association) have already been approved for a loan, but we must meet certain 
requirements.  

In summary, the board did not make a decision yesterday. We are still digesting 
the information we have received, listening to the counsel of our general 
contractor, exploring a few possible cost-saving approaches (e.g., taking some 
items out of the bid to 3rd party companies), and running the numbers in lots of 
different ways to get to something that is do-able. Thank you goes out to the 
owners who participated in yesterday’s meeting. We value and encourage your 
continued participation as we work towards the best possible solution.  

         Respectfully, 

 

        Lou Christian 
         
 

 


